Monday May 20 2024

DCTRI Minutes

Present (Virtually): Juene, Kelley, Elise, Mallory, David, Sheldon, Derek, Charlie
Missing: Jules, Patrick, Rebecca

Notes:
-Kelley will touch base with Patrick about checking the mail to check for the Ironman Foundation
check.
-Sunday run (Charlie and Katie Hosteny) will go through Colonial Beach race; possibly restart in
August to help get ready/advertise for Waterman’s race.
-Thursday track workouts on the Mall are going well (Carlos and Michael).
We discuss upcoming club events:
-Eagleman 70.3 is the only major event between now and the next board meeting. Elise will
manage taking the tents, chairs, and coolers to Eagleman. Mallory will go to Costco to replenish
the snacks. Juene will manage getting permission to set up the tent.
-Luray triathlon in August- Mallory will look into another BBQ with other tri clubs who will be
there.
Volunteer needs:
-We will need volunteers for the following events:
-No-Drop rides on Saturdays (POC Kelly)
-Next Camping Weekend (POC Kelley)
-Next Duathlon at Catholic (Derek)
-Tents/Coolers to Luray- several club members are signed up for the race.
Camping weekend recap:
-Elise notes that the weather was poor. Several people stepped up to help out. Lauren Jee was
an excellent support. We consider options for poor weather during camping.
-Traffic was a complication all weekend (trucks, RVs, etc.)
DEI Committee update:
-Elise and Sheldon update the group on the last committee meeting.
-Whitney created an online document for the committee.
-Discussion was had at last committee meeting about transparency and documentation. Elise
discusses the materials on Google drive related to committee work (notes, Action Planner,
priorities, other ideas, etc.).
-Better ways of getting the board and the committee to touch base with each other are
discussed.
-Board members could attend meeting, or committee could join for part of the board retreat.
Gear update:
-Elise notes that people should have orders delivered by the last week of May. Philip at Cutaway
should have them May 8.
Website update:
-Mallory shows the new website and notes that we should not make changes directly to the
website. Board members should make a Google doc or Word doc with changes.
Notes on Saturday rides:
-Kelley notes that we should not use “A ride” or “B ride” to describe the Saturday rides.



